
From: Catherine McNicoll <CatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>

Date: 12/12/2017 8:39:53 AM
Subject: FW: Mr. Bryant's visit to Low Country Senior Center today

?
 
Best Regards,
Catherine McNicoll
Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)
 

From: Catherine McNicoll 
 
Sent: Thursday, December 07, 2017 12:20 PM
 
To: Danny Varat 
Subject: FW: Mr. Bryant's visit to Low Country Senior Center today
 
“Thank you for your email I enjoyed my time speaking with you and meeting the great folks at the Low Country Senior 
Center.”
 
Best Regards,
Catherine McNicoll
Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)
 

From: Sidneye Henderson [mailto:sidneye31522@gmail.com] 
 
Sent: Wednesday, December 06, 2017 6:13 PM
 
To: Lt. Governor's Office <LtGov@scstatehouse.gov>
 
Subject: Mr. Bryant's visit to Low Country Senior Center today
 
What a delightful surprise for all of us in the infamous Sit N Fit Class! We enjoyed your humor and the gift of your 
time, and you will be happy to know that we ALL vote. Thank you for dropping by, and for being instrumental in the 
gift that the senior center is to so many.
 
Sidneye Henderson
 
Sent from Mail for Windows 10
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